
History Moment – July 24, 2023   by Charlie Parsons 
 
History Moment - At the last club meeting George Young gave me a copy of a 1972 'Steering 
Wheel' which you will recall was the club's newsletter. This week I would like to pull a couple of 
excerpts from the letter. First up was a plug for the club award banquet, a menu was listed and 
it was noted that the price was still only $5.25. The treasurer happily reported that there was a 
"healthy" $502.31 in the treasury. Events of the year were listed as Ice Races, a Bryar event, 
and a Kings Ridge Hillclimb. This was a couple of years before SCCNH would acquire the 
Ascutney Hillclimb. I will finish off with a report that the average price of gas at the pump was 
35.29 CENTS. That was up from 30.76 cents in 1961. Oops! one more thing. there was a call for 
members to attend the club meetings. That one is still good today. Our club has nearly 300 (or 
maybe more than 300) members and yet only about a dozen and a half come to the meetings 
to decide the direction of the club. Please join us! 
 


